FORT WAYNE
PARKS AND
RECREATION

Board of Park Commissioners
Approval Form

Botanical Conservatory Fire System Replacement
Project Approval Request

Scope of Work:

This project covers the replacement of an antiquated and imminently failing fire suppression system at
the Botanical Conservatory. A functional fire suppression system is essential to the safe and successful
operation of the Botanical Conservatory and is required to be open to the public. Servicing and parts
are no longer available for the current Silent Knight system, as such, staff requested bids for non-
proprietary fire suppression system replacement.

Simplx Security was the lowest of three responsive and responsible bidders with an estimated project
cost of $33,610 for bids reviewed on April 14, 2023,

Board Approval:

At this time, | would like to request approval for a contract with Simplx Security for $33,610.00 to be
paid from the Botanical Conservatory Williams Estate Trust.

The Fort Wayne Parks and Recreation and the Board of Park Commissioners, met to host their regularly
scheduled monthly Board meeting on May 4, 2023, to approve the above-referenced project and
contract, in the amount of $33,610.00.

We, the Board of Park Commissioners, on the date stated, do ATTEST, sign the above-referenced and attached
documents, and approve as presented.

Justin Shurley, President Cory Miller, Vice President

Jenna Jauch, Commissioner Richard Briley, Commissioner

Steve McDaniel, Director/Board Secretary



4/14/2023

The following vendors were invited to bid on the Fire Alarm Replacement.

Vendor

Bid total

Koorsen Fire & Security

3505 Focus DriveFort Wayne, IN 46818
Andrew Wood

260-410-2187

andrew.wood@koorsen.com

$38,409.91

Priority 1

5420 Distribution Dr, Fort Wayne, IN 46825
Andrew Kiracofe

800-458-6487

andrew@prioritylsafety.com

$46,650.00

Simplx Security
Mitchell Carlson

Director of Commercial Sales
Office: 260-482-SAFE (7233)

mitch@simplxsecurity.com

$33,610.00

Thomas Hegge

Physical Plant Supervisor
Botanical Conservatory

Fort Wayne Parks and Recreation

{260) 427-6455




